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October 22, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for King County Council review and consideration is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into amendments to interlocal cooperation agreements (ILAs) with five cities for Conservation Futures open space acquisition projects authorized by Ordinances 15815 and 15898.  This authorization is necessary for the disbursement of Conservation Futures tax (CFT) levy funds to the cities for the projects described in Attachment B to the enclosed ordinance.
By Ordinance 15815, the first quarter Capital Improvement Program Omnibus ordinance, King County allocated $500,000 to the City of Seattle West Capitol Hill Urban Center Park CFT acquisition project.  King County has also allocated an additional $100,000 to the West Capitol Hill CFT acquisition project by Ordinance 15898, the second quarter Capital Improvement Program Omnibus ordinance.  The 0.22-acre West Capitol Hill Open Space is located on east Olive Street at Summit Avenue, a densely populated urban neighborhood in need of additional green space.  The project was originally funded by King County in 2003 and the site was acquired by Seattle in early 2007.  The project will transform a parking lot into a neighborhood green space upon completion.  The ILA amendment for the two CFT allocations will complete the CFT contributions for the project.  
Six CFT projects with scope changes or funding reallocations were approved by Ordinance 15898 for the city of Kent and are also included in this ILA authorization request.  The project scope of the Mill Creek and the Green River Confluence CFT project was expanded so that $15,000 of the project funds can be expended for property on the eastern side of Mill Creek.  An additional $25,000 from the Confluence of Mill Creek and the Green River Project was 
re-allocated to Kent's Koch Farmland CFT project, which has a funding shortfall.  Kent's Clark Lake CFT project contains several parcels funded in 2003, 2004, and 2005 and by Ordinance 15898, King County allowed the funds allocated to the various parcels be expended to purchase any of the approved parcels from those years, should there be a funding shortfall for any of the parcels.
Also by Ordinance 15898, a project scope expansion approved for the Auburn Environmental Park CFT project includes property adjacent to the Park east of Western Avenue that would allow improved access to the Park in the city of Auburn.  The city of Lake Forest Park was authorized to transfer $50,000 from the abandoned Horizon View Woodland Addition CFT Project to the Grace Cole Nature Park Greenway CFT project, which has a funding shortfall.  Finally, the city of Shoreline was allocated an additional $300,000 for the purchase of an 
eight-acre addition to North Hamlin Park.  Shoreline passed a bond ballot last year to provide the majority of the funding for this project, but the CFT funds were needed to help bridge a project funding shortfall.  
The disbursement of Conservation Futures funds through these ILA amendments will help our cities to continue to accommodate growth and to preserve the precious natural environment within our urban areas.  Doing so will help preserve and improve the quality of daily life in our local neighborhoods.  The ongoing disbursement of CFT funds is an important part of our effort to keep pace with the continued growth we have undergone over the past decades in our region. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Linda Holecek, Acquisition Supervisor of the Open Space Acquisitions Unit in the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-7814.
Thank you for your consideration of this request.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Nancy Glaser, Interim Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget
Theresa Jennings, Director Designee, Department of Natural Resources and 
     Parks (DNRP)
Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division 
    (WLRD), DNRP

Linda Holecek, Acquisition Supervisor, Open Space Acquisitions Unit, WLRD, DNRP

